Urgent debate on the human rights situation in Syria

19th session of the UN Human Rights Council (28 February 2012)
Statement of the Czech Republic
Madame President,

The Czech Republic supports the statement delivered on behalf of the High Representative of the European Union for Foreign Affairs and Security Policy.
We are appalled by the everyday’s news on the human suffering caused by the brutal military campaign of Bashar Assad and his regime against its own citizens. We condemn in the strongest possible terms the widespread, systematic and gross human rights violations committed by the regime, and we appreciate that the Human Rights Council can today add its voice to the international calls for immediate cessation of violence in Syria, especially when the most competent UN body, the Security Council, repeatedly failed to do so. 
We support the League of Arab States‘efforts and we joined the Group of Friends of the Syrian people with the aim to find a peaceful solution to the crisis that meets the aspirations of the Syrian people for freedom, peace and democracy.
Madame President,

The newly released Commission of Inquiry report bears witness to horrifying human rights violations by the governmental forces, such as the indiscriminate use of force against civilians, including women and children, the killings and arbitrary arrests of peaceful protestors, and torture and ill-treatment of thousands of detainees, including children. 
The Syrian regime has not only manifestly failed its responsibility to protect its population, the report concludes that the human rights violations committed by governmental forces were committed with the knowledge and consent of the highest levels of the state. In this respect, we reiterate our call to end impunity and to hold those responsible for perpetrating appalling crimes against the Syrian people to account.
Madame President,

Eleven months of hostilities have left the Syrian population in a dire humanitarian situation. The effective delivery of assistance, such as basic food and medicine, is urgently needed. We support the call for the UN-led Humanitarian Task Force and we call on the Syrian regime to allow unhindered and impartial access by the humanitarian agencies to deliver vital aid to civilians affected by the ruthless campaign of state repression.
We all have to assume our responsibilities and do all possible to stop violence and gross human rights violations in Syria. On our part, we remain fully committed to work with the League of Arab States and other international partners to put an immediate end to the bloodshed and to support peaceful and democratic transition in Syria. 
Thank you, Madame President.
